
 

 
 

 

 

To: 
Officer Robert Larochelle 
Officer James Young Sr. 
 
 That on May 4, 2013 at 0720 hours, Webster Police received a call reporting a woman 

was in labor. Officers James Young Sr. and Robert Larochelle, along with Paramedics from 

Webster Emergency Medical Services, were dispatched to assist the caller. 

 Officers Young Sr. and Larochelle arrived prior to the paramedics, and found a mother 

fully dilated and crowning. With nature taking its course, Officer Young Sr. and Officer 

Larochelle assisted the mother in delivering a healthy baby girl. 

 Both Officers exhibited great professionalism and calmness through this ordeal. Your 

training and experience without a doubt made a difference and helped to bring a healthy 

newborn into this world. 

 Officer Larochelle and Officer Young, you are indeed a credit to yourselves and this 

department. Please accept this letter as a small measure of our appreciation and know that 

your actions have not gone unnoticed. 

  

      Respectfully, 

 

      Lieutenant Michael Shaw 

 

 

Cc: Chief Timothy J. Bent 

 


